
Lewisham’s programme of free activities for the Easter holidays is now open for booking. As before, they’ve
teamed up with a range of local organisations to offer something for everyone – from sports and drama, to arts,
crafts, and trips to exciting venues - see attached flyer from Lewisham. 

You need to book your activity in advance. Places are allocated on first-come, first-served basis and are
prioritised for children eligible for benefit related Free School Meals. Lewisham will also have a number of
places available on a first come, first served basis for children who are experiencing hardship, but who do not
receive Free School Meals. 

How to book
Families who receive benefit related free school meals will receive a HAF Code via email or text message. This
code will enable you to access a webpage with details of all activities and book your child’s space. Please ensure
you follow the link and instructions in the message. Please note each code is unique to each family. Families
with more than one child will receive a code for each child.

If you haven’t received a HAF code and your child receives benefit related free school meals, or if you require
any support with bookings, contact HAFProgramme@lewisham.gov.uk. 

Lewisham also have a number of places available on a first come, first serve basis for parents and carers who
are experiencing hardship, but whose children do not receive Free School Meals. Email the team on the email
address above if you’d like to apply for one of these places.  
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Easter 2024 holiday activities and fun

Happy Easter Holidays to
our Brindishe Families!

Brindishe Parent/Carer Governor
We are delighted to inform you that Helen Fine has been elected your new parent/carer governor for Brindishe
Schools. Helen has already attended her first full governing body meeting and plans to visit all three Brindishe
Schools after Easter. 

Thank you to all of the parents/carers who took time to vote in the recent elections. 

I have three children - two of whom are at Brindishe
Manor and one who is now at high school. I was
pleased to be elected as a parent governor in
February 2024 and look forward to working with all of
the governors and broader school community to
ensure all Brindishe children are provided the best
possible education. 

https://lewisham.gov.uk/HAFProgramme@lewisham.gov.uk


Article 31 (leisure, play and culture)
Every child has the right to relax, play and take part in a wide range of cultural activities.

In what different ways have you enjoyed Article 31 with your children in 2024 so far?

·Arts and craft activities.
·Chilling out.
·Spending time with friends.
·Going to a museum or gallery.
·Going to the theatre, to concerts or to the cinema. 
·Taking part in sport.
·Having a safe space to, relax, read, draw or listen to music.
·Playing at the park.
·Playing computer games.
·Doing yoga, meditation or mindfulness activities. 
·Sleeping!

What will you be doing with your children this Easter holiday? 

Could you make an ‘Article 31 chill-out den’ in your home or garden where you can relax. Use cushions, blankets
and even fairy lights. 

Can you draw a sausage dog? How about a panda or a turtle? Take part in an online art lesson – which will you
choose?  

Some people like to relax by dancing. Different cultures have different traditional dances. Do you know any?
Why not try to learn a traditional dance with your child using the programmes from BBC School Radio? 

Lots of museums and galleries now have virtual tours so you can visit museums all over the world from your
classroom or living room! Choose a museum and go on a virtual tour. Find out if your local museums or galleries

have virtual tours. 

All children have the right to play but many children with disabilities find that their local playgrounds aren’t
accessible. Watch this video from Newsround to learn more about this issue. Are your local playgrounds

accessible for all children? If not, how can you help?

Relaxation is important and is a key part of Article 31, but sometimes we can find it tricky to relax, especially
during stressful times. Young Scot has some helpful videos demonstrating techniques to support your mental

health and wellbeing – why not give them a try?

Right Respecting Article Of The Week

http://www.robbiddulph.com/draw-with-rob
https://www.bbc.co.uk/teach/school-radio/ks1-dance-primary-folk/zk7hd6f
https://artsandculture.google.com/partner
https://youtu.be/P4zldt1GXI0
https://young.scot/get-informed/tammys-techniques/


Last day of term - Thursday 28th March
Easter Holidays - Friday 29th March to Friday 12th April
Children return to school - Monday 15th April
Primary National Offer Day - Tuesday 16th April
Spring Bank Holiday - Monday 6th May
Year 6 SATS week - Monday 13th May to Thursday 16th May
May Half Term - Monday 27th May to Friday 31st May

Key Federation Dates

Weekly Online Safety Bulletin 

Governing Body
If you would like to attend a Brindishe Federation Governing Body meeting, please email our Chair of
Governors, Liz Murphy - lmurphy@brindisheschools.org. Our fourth meeting of this academic year is on
Tuesday 19th March at 6pm at Brindishe Manor School.

Does your child need a mobile phone?

If you are thinking about giving your child their own phone, then you
might find this article from Family Lives useful as it discusses things

you need to consider:

https://www.familylives.org.uk/advice/primary/health-and-
development/does-your-child-need-a-mobile-phone

https://www.familylives.org.uk/advice/primary/health-and-development/does-your-child-need-a-mobile-phone
https://www.familylives.org.uk/advice/primary/health-and-development/does-your-child-need-a-mobile-phone


Local Easter Holiday Events




